Sterling Youth Soccer Association 
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

April 11, 2012, 7:00PM
Attendees:
David Jolie, President (djolie@comcast.net)

Maggie Agurkis, Treasurer (magurkis27@comcast.net)

Carol Ribeiro, Secretary/CORI (carolannribeiro@gmail.com)

Jeanette Lundgren, Registrar (jeanjacklund@gmail.com)

Pi Amkhamavong, Player/Coach Development (vamkhama@comcast.net)

Michael Demilia, U14/Mountain Club (mdemilia2@comcast.net)

Bryan White, U12 Coordinator (bryan.white@belknapwhite.com)
Gregg Frantz, U10/Sponsor Coordinator (celtfins@yahoo.com)
Nancy Terlato, U8 Coordinator (nterlato@comcast.net)

Greg Raber 
Sterling Youth Soccer Associate Objective:
The object of this association shall be to promote the sport of soccer; to establish and maintain a soccer training and education program; to affiliate with and cooperate with other similar organizations for the purpose of advancing the soccer effort; and to enter teams into competition by participating in any organized league or unscheduled competitive programs..

I. President’s Report:
a. Bylaws: Dave updated the bylaws on the SYSA web site to reflect the 1999 color notations.  
A MOTION was seconded and APPROVED to adopt the outstanding bylaws as written (1999 version).
b. Web site updates: Dave updated sponsor information on the web site and added a News section on the site with important headlines. A Youtube video for Challenger summer camp was also added, as well as a poll to help us choose the new uniform jersey. Karen updated the font sizes and colors on the site for consistency. 

c. Registration is now open. Fees, travel uniform fees, and shirt sizes have been updated on the site.
d.  Open Positions/Roles – the position of U8 coordinator is open.
A MOTION was seconded and APPROVED to elect Nancy Terlato and Sheri Plouffe as Co-U8 Coordinators.  

e. A Player/Coach Development committee was formed at a previous meeting to provide recommendations to the Board. The committee consists of Pi, Mat, Mike and Dave. There have been no committee updates to the Board yet, due to a focus on Sponsorship. A proposal and budget request is needed from the committee.  Jeanette provided Pi with total registration numbers for each age group. Pi suggested possibly using a MAPLE coach to provide player development for U10 players. Dave recommends all U10 head coaches get their G licenses online. In the past a refund has been offered for the cost of training. 
f. Indoor Soccer: A section was added to the SYSA home page stating that SYSA does not coordinate indoor soccer sign up but parents can contact their league coordinator if interested. League coordinators will then email head coaches to inform them of player interest and it will be up to coaches as to whether or not they will put together an indoor team.
g. Sponsorship Committee: Sponsor levels have been updated on the site. Sponsors will no longer get names on shirts. Sponsor levels will be:
i. Bronze: $50 – opening day program, name on website sponsor page

ii. Silver: $125 – opening day program, name on website sponsor page, plaque, field banner

iii. Gold: $225 - opening day program, click-thru-logo on website home page, photo plaque, field banner and ad in local paper

iv. Platinum: $500 – all of the items listed in Gold plus large photo plaque and click-thru-logo at top of home page.

h. Promotion/Advertising: The SYSA banner is no longer available. We will instead use a sign board this year in front of the old town hall. Dave will put up the sign board this week. A new Sterling Youth Soccer logo has been developed for the new uniforms on a much discounted basis. A SYSA Facebook group was created by Maggie.

i. League Affiliation: Per Mike Singleton, Exec Director of MYSA we can play in whatever league we want, within the rules of the league. There is no “map”.

II. Treasurer’s Report:
a. The bank balance as of 4/1/12 is $6295.58

b. Over the next 30 days Maggie will complete the 990 and Form PC tax filings for the deadline of May 15, 2012 and will finalize the budget to include all income and expense recommendations.

c. Maggie has completed the process of bringing SYSA into compliance with the MA Attorney General’s office, up to the current year end (May 15, 2012).

d. The bank account needs to be made current (add Dave Jolie and remove Greg Raber), 

e. The post office will update the physical address for SYSA to Maggie’s address. This is linked to the PO Box.

III. Registrar’s Report: There have been 20 registrations to date with collected fees at about $1000.00. There has been no negative feedback to the Registrar on the fee change or change in shirts. 
IV. WAYSA Report:  Greg Raber reports that WAYSA met last month. The WAYSA Rep will have a role in MYSA around sportsmanship and will also help with MTOC (Mass Tournament of Champions). Greg heard a presentation by the president of MYSA (Mass Youth Soccer Association) focusing on player development. Greg mentioned SYSA is not using MYSA’s services enough on player/coach development. Holden is currently working with MYSA to reposition their levels. MYSA has trainers that can provide coach professional development. Holden wants to have an 8 game season at all levels, with two structured practices per week. If SYSA decides to change WAYSA affiliation a decision must be made before the end of the year. It was recommended that a 10 game season with 2 structured practices per week might be a good solution to the 8 vs 10 game debate. It was noted that MAPLE games are on Sundays so games held on Sundays could be an issue for players who are dual-rostered. It was agreed we will no longer use WAYSA refs – we want to use Grade 9 refs for U10 and U12 Holden.
V. Mountain Club: Fields are set up and open. Mike needs Maggie to provide back up coverage next week for field lining as Mike will be away. Fields need to be lined by 4/21 for noon game. The next meeting of Mountain Club is April 29. Pi expressed interest in attending. Mike will see if this will be an open meeting and let Pi know.
VI. Sponsor/Photo Report:  Mike agreed to continue to be photo coordinator. There will be no problem getting what we need for the photo plaques for sponsors. We are targeting Meadowbrook as the additional platinum sponsor.
VII. Field Report: Pi noted the Muddy Pond field is rough. Mike noted the field should be cut next week.
VIII. Uniform Report: Dave shared the new uniform choices with the group. Uniform options were well received. Voting is still open on the web site. 
ACTION ITEMS:
· We need a decision on coach pullovers. Will they be a reward for completing training (G license), or will all coaches get one?
· Carol will send Maggie requirements for filing the 990N vs 990EZ tax forms, and the MA Annual Report.  Maggie will file the necessary reports by the May 15, 2012 deadline.  
· Maggie will update the budget with expense/revenue recommendations.
· Carol will update the CORIs prior to the start of the next season based on the information provided by Jeanette.
· We need a decision (for WAYSA) on the number of games per season (8 vs 10).
· The Registration postcard is needed for distribution at the Kindergarten enrollment May 11, 2012. 

· We need to budget for a new banner for the center of town advertising SYSA  registration for 2013.
· The Player/Coach Development Committee will recommend to the Board a plan for development as well as the budget needed.

· Jeanette will add the new U8 Co-Coordinators to Sportspilot.

· Dave will add a note to Registration regarding the rules around special team placements.
· Dave and Greg will update the bank account to list Dave Jolie and remove Greg Raber.
· The next meeting of the SYSA Board of Directors is May 9 at 7PM at First Church.
